



**Strathaven and Glassford Community Council  
Minutes of the Council Meeting of 30th May 2017**

1. **Sederunt:** *Aileen McMann ( Chairperson); Gordon McAllan (Vice Chairperson)  
Les Hoggan ( Secretary); Sheila Tulloch ( Treasurer); Margot McDonald(Minute  
Secretary); Robert Atkinson; Donald McKinnon.  
Councillors Campbell, Cooper and Dorman.  
Visitor- 1  
2 Police Officers  
Aileen congratulated and welcomed our newly elected SLC Councillors.*
2. **Apologies:** *Morag Arnot; Linda Brown; Peter Mansell-Moulin*
3. **Minutes of the Previous Meeting**  
*Two spelling changes. Berebriggs and Breckenridge.  
Proposed by G McAllan. Seconded by Sheila Tulloch*
4. **Matters arising from Previous Minutes**  
*Action Point relating to Strathaven Rotary still to be pursued.  
Les was praised for compiling, consulting and sending in our comments on the MIR  
proposals.  
Matters organised for the May 31st meeting.  
KypeMuir guidelines reissued.  
Aileen invited our visitor to raise her concerns.  
These related to bus timetables, the removal of the post box on Commercial Road and  
intruders in her garden.  
The matter of non availability of bus timetables is a problem for those with no access to  
the internet. She was advised to ask the ladies in the Library to help.  
**Action Point: Robert will make enquiries about the missing post boxes.  
The police will be advised about the intruder concern.***
5. **Police Report**  
*Our new Community Constables are P.C. Helen Howie and P.C. Andrew Henry.  
They were welcomed.  
There appears to be a current issue around teenagers gathering en masse in certain  
locations from Strathaven to Stonehouse to Larkhall and they are causing problems  
wherever they are. Continuing are traffic issues on the A 71 and fly tipping continues to  
be a problem in the rural areas. It is important to get Registration numbers if anyone is  
seen tipping.  
There was a discussion about the policing requirements for the forthcoming main events  
in Strathaven.  
The police were advised about the issues our visitor raised.  
**Action Point: they will make contact on the intruder issue***
6. **Secretary's Report**

No information yet about the Castle issues.

Les reported items organised for Open Evening. A projector is required for the Presentation.

**Action Point: Margot will visit the Epicentre and confirm our requirements.**

#### 7. **Treasurer's Report**

Sheila had issued her report. (attached)

#### 8. **Open Evening Organisation**

All information has been distributed and the event widely publicised.

It is hoped there will be a good turnout.

Aileen will chair the event.

As stated above Margot will confirm arrangements with the Epicentre.

#### 9. **Banks Funding**

Les attended the meeting as Aileen and Margot were unable to do so. Wendy Gilmour had agreed to attend however there was a perceived problem with this as she is not a CC member currently. This matter will be pursued.

Les reported a positive meeting however the issue of the Kypemuir Community Fund could not be discussed. He confirmed that Banks will publicise details of all areas which will be affected by the transport of items.

He reported there will be a visit to the site on the 17th August 2017 and a mini bus will leave at 6.30 from the Lambhill site office.

#### 10. **Reports from Members**

**CARS-** Les reported the allocation of three grants for upgrades and there had been two shop front surveys. Some developments are anticipated in Green Street. There may be a reallocation of some funds. Seminars will take place for contractors and the public.

**The Strathaven John Hastie Museum Trust** launches it's 6th Exhibition on 19th June.

**Strathaven Castle-** Donald reported damage to the steps. we are awaiting information from Joanne Forbes at SLC and the appointment of a Case Officer.

**Kirklandpark Catchment Area-**Councillor Campbell reported his discussions to have the catchment changed. Procedures will be implemented shortly to bring about this change.

**Gap Site on Kirk Street-**Councillor Cooper indicated the new hoardings relating to this site.

Councillor Dorman indicated that she is hoping to ensure more planning gain money remains in the Community.

#### 11. **A.O.C.B.**

None

#### 12. **Next Meeting:** Tuesday 27th June 2017 in the Ballgreen Hall.

# Members of the Public are very

# welcome



